TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON MAY 14, 2015
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Keith Baxley, Katie Crosby, Charlie Carter, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Chief Bryan Todd, Ken Laster, John Coker, Thomas Britton-WCOG

 ABSENT:  Samantha Lewis
Council meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the April 9, 2015 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.  
Old Business: 1) Mr. Carter stated that he spoke with Mrs. Dunahoe and she is requesting $5000 for a cabinet case for the Library to display artifacts.  Mr. Lee stated that he has spoken with Mrs. Dunahoe also and as soon as he finds the money, he will give it to the Library.
Person Appearing Before Council: None
Hemingway Zoning Ordinance: Mr. Thomas Britton from Waccamaw Council of Government was present to speak to council.  Mr. Britton stated that the last update was in 1999 (16 years ago) and it needs to be updated because of state laws that has caused changes as well as areas that need to be revisited.  Mr. Britton stated that the terminology needs to be changed.  The tattoo and adult entertainment ordinances need to be placed in the zoning ordinance and not the Town Ordinance book.  He also suggested putting the uses of each district into a chart for easier understanding.  Mr. Lee stated that he feels that it does need to be updated and council agreed.  Mayor Richardson made a motion to let Waccamaw Council of Government to make recommendations to help the Town with the Zoning Ordinance and conduct the meetings to get this done.  Mr. Baxley seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Administrator’s Report: 1) The circus will be here on May 31st with shows at 2p.m. and 4:30p.m.  2) Some trees have been cut in town and wants to know if council has any suggestions of what to replant.  Mr. Richardson and Mrs. Crosby stated crape myrtles.  3) Mr. Baxley asked if there are any more funds for paving.  Mr. Lee stated that all CTC funds have been spent.  4) Mayor Richardson asked if Mr. Lee has the bids for the electronic sign.  Mr. Lee stated that he has two bids and is trying to obtain the third one. Mr. Lee stated that he needs to know where to put it.  Mrs. Crosby stated in the park and Mr. Carter stated that he agreed.  5) Mrs. Crosby asked if there was going to be an election.  Mr. Lee stated that there has to be an election and it will be held June 9th.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samantha Lewis, Town Clerk
